Comprehensive Plan Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

August 11, 2016 

In attendance were: Helen Hyatt; Joe Fioccola, Laura Hudson, Sasha Mitchell, Pam Winkler, Bill Eakins, Guillo Rodriguez, Shannon Capezzali (for Jon Creighton), Keith McDade, Laura Collins, Ben Teague, Blake Esselstyn - by -phone, Linda Giltz and Steve Sizemore

Staff: Todd Okolichany, Stacy Merten, Alan Glines
SOM: Roger Weber, Jennifer Pehr,Brian Licari, Miller Cochran

Public: Steve Rasmussen, John Sterling

Todd started off the meeting and welcomed the committee.  He gave a brief background on the planning process.  He explained what a Comprehensive Plan is, what it hopes to achieve and how it will be used.  He then turned the meeting over to SOM.  
Roger Weber with SOM then reviewed a Powerpoint presentation remotely utilizing the GTM tool, which included an introduction and an overview of Task 2, the Assessment Phase of the Plan.  He provided an update on the Assessment findings and a summary of the benchmarking analysis.
He then opened up the meeting to the Advisory Committee for a guided discussion to gather their thoughts on what the principles and goals of the plan should include.

The primary issues discussed by the Committee included:
· The challenges of providing affordable housing
· The need for jobs to support the high cost of living in Asheville

· The need to address aging in place for the elderly and walkability in general but especially for the elderly

· The need to address the decline of the African American population and the state of Black Asheville, including economic disparity
· The importance of Interwoven Equity as a theme of the plan

· The need to remain a livable community and balance the needs of tourists with the needs of residents, especially downtown
· Lack of infrastructure to handle the volume of tourism 

· The volume of new hotels is a troubling trend and the decline in the quality of life and authenticity of the city

· The need to support neighborhood centers around the City like West Asheville

There was a general discussion about the need to balance growth and development with common goals and needs and the idea of the name “ Look Forward Together Asheville” was proposed.
Jennifer Pehr of SOM asked the committee to describe the physical manifestation of these issues.

These are multi-faceted but include:

The visual disruption of the skyline

Isolated islands of large apartments not easily connected to amenities and social services

The loss of historic character

Stream erosion, loss of green space and tree canopy

Transportation systems that go beyond the City limits

